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The Faculty Course Reduction Task Force met numerous times to review the existing 

practice of course reductions and to devise possible alternatives. The recommendations 

below are unanimously agreed upon by the task force members. 

 

In recent years, college-



Two course (six-seven 
contact hour) reduction: 
 

Math/Comp Sci  

Government  

Psychology  



specifically the TEACHING STRENGTH calculated by the Registrar for each 

department. The number of course reductions were then distributed as follows: 

 

Teaching Strength Course Reductions 

10 or more 3 

6-9 2 

5 or less 1 

 

Over the years 2002-2005, the classifications of most departments according to this 

system did not change.  In two cases, a change occurred, and the number of reductions 

was guided by their ranking in terms of their “Number of 1
st
 Majors.”   

 

There was a consensus among task force members that chairs should not be allowed more 

than three course reductions, and that the position of Associate Chair should be 

eliminated.   

 

Course reductions for these program chairs are based on rankings according to the 

“Number of 1
st
 Majors.”  The taskforce recommends course reductions for the four 

largest interdisciplinary programs only. 

 

There was a consensus on the committee that Endowed Chairs should not be allowed 

more than one course reduction, in order to make course reductions uniform. 

 

                                

 

PART II: Additional Policy Recommendations:  

 

- The current ethos among Skidmore Faculty is that service, including chairing and 

directing, is dependent on a person’s “willingness” and is not a faculty obligation. As a 

result, course reductions have become a routine bargaining chip. The Faculty Handbook 

needs to be revisited to emphasize the fact that faculty are expected to serve as 

department chairs and program directors. 

 

- We need to standardize the procedures for granting course reductions to make them 

equitable and transparent.  Individual bargaining should be strictly limited. The DOF 

should attempt to keep course reductions within a college wide cap. Our goal for 2007-08 

should be 95 course reductions and the number of course reductions should decrease over 

time, with a long-term target of 60. 

 

-  We recommend that the maximum number of course reductions to which a faculty 

member may be eligible be three courses. 

 

- The task force also proposes the following non-course-reduction-oriented incentives: 

 * Allow chairs/directors to substitute course reductions with at least $3,400 

payment per course reduction (not into the base); 



     * Directors of interdisciplinary programs should also be allowed to substitute at 

least $3400 per course reduction for directing (not into the base) 

         * Allow chairs/directors additional travel to read and faculty development funds if 

needed and provide ‘banking’ opportunities for these funds.  

         *  Provide chairs/directors funds for leadership and development training. 

 

- There should be rules regarding grant-related and other buy-outs. For example, we 

recommend the 20% salary plus benefits rule for this group. This means that the source of 

the grant or buy-out is responsible for 20% of the salary plus benefits of the receiver. 

This rule should also apply to anyone who has been granted a buyout due to personal 

reasons, with the restriction that this be allowed for a maximum of three years. 

 

- The chairs’ duties in the Faculty Handbook should be revisited to make the position 

more attractive. For instance, Part I, Section XA, 2c of the Faculty Handbook might read 

as follows : "... as well as concomitant achievement attesting to further growth in 

scholarship, creative or professional work; and significant involvement in the affairs of 

the college including, but not limited to, serving as department chair and/or program 

director." In any case, the task force recommends that service as a department 

chair/program director be taken as a serious criterion in personnel decisions. 

 

-  We recommend the contracts for chairs correlate with department size: a 9 month 

appointment for departments with less than five tenure track lines, and a 10 month 

appointment for departments with 5 or more. 
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